Massachusetts Law Reform Institute Recommendations re: EA Reform
1. Provide EA eligibility for families who are at imminent risk of having to stay in a place not meant for human habitation.

2. Make placements pending collection of verifications as the law requires. Too many people  who are ultimately eligible are not being placed based on DHCD searching for reasons to say they do not "appear eligible." (If DHCD won't do this, the Network should try to create safe temporary places for families to stay pending placement). 

3. Make clear that DHCD workers should not and may not threaten to file or actually file a 51A on a family simply because the family is staying in a place not meant for human habitation. 

4. Provide EA eligibility for families who were evicted for purely no fault reasons. 

5. Provide EA eligibility to families who are doubled up with households who are at risk of eviction if the homeless family remains. 

6. Make sure DHCD workers know it is their duty, not just something they "may" do, to help families collect required verifications. 

7. Take steps to ensure that families whose HomeBASE rental assistance will run out are not left without access to assistance sufficient to keep them housed or, if that is not possible, EA. 

